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A Time to Shine – VSLC Leadership Group: 
Colour Run 

Congratulations to the Year 6 Leadership Team for 
organising such a fantastic Colour Run – it was a HUGE 
success! We were fortunate enough to have some 
fantastic weather and the smiles on our students’ and 
teachers’ faces said it all. 

As part of their annual fundraising efforts, the Stage 3 
Leadership Group have done an amazing job raising 
$16,897 as part of their Leadership Project – Beau H, 
Mark P, Phoenix R, Ashton C, Anup P, Billy I, Blayne 
D, Jasper C-D, Maddie L, Marli B, Lilly A, Evie C, Lucy 
B and Torin A-L. The money raised will go towards 
upgrading the playground artworks with some new 
stencils, games and activities. 

A massive thank you to Mrs Elsey for organising this 
wonderful school event and to all of the teachers who 
were willing to be slimed – Mr Bradbury, Mrs Elsey, Mrs 
Alamango and Mr Francis. Although Mr Wilson was 
away last Friday and avoided being slimed, we will see if 
we can convince him to honour his agreement this week! 

 

DATE EVENT 

31 October Book Club Issue 7 Orders Close 

  

4 November CANTEEN CLOSED 

  

6 November Stage 2&3 League Tag 

8 November Kindi 2025 Transition commences: 
Group A – 9:15-10:45am 
Group B – 11:45am-12:45pm 

11 November Remembrance Day 

  

11 November CANTEEN CLOSED 

  

11 November Stage 2 Incursion 

11 November Year 5 Transition Day 

12 November Bro Speak & Sista Speak 

13 November P&C Meeting – 7pm 

15 November Kindi 2025 Transition  
Group B – 9:15-10:45am 
Group A – 11:45am -12:45pm 

16 November Santa Photos (Saturday) 

18 November CANTEEN CLOSED 

  

22 November Kindi 2025 Transition 
Group A – 9:15-10:45am 
Group B – 11:45am-12:45pm 

mailto:ourimbah-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au
http://www.ourimbah-p.schools.nsw.edu.au/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Grandparents Day –Tuesday 22 October 

What a wonderful day we had celebrating Grandparent’s 
Day last Tuesday. We were overwhelmed by the support 
we received by all of the grandparents and grandfriends 
who visited the open classrooms and found a quiet spot 
to read a book with their grandchildren in the playground. 

A massive thank you to Mrs Dunn and Mr Bradury for 
co-ordinating this year’s K-2 assembly and to Mrs Kenny 
who organised the primary assembly. Thank you for 
coming in and sharing in this special occasion. Life in 
today’s society can be extremely busy and increasingly 
challenging for the younger generation. Those core 
values that we once collectively held close to our hearts 
– such as RESPECT, TOLERANCE, INTEGRITY, 
EMPATHY and FAIRNESS have been eroded from some 
sectors of society and we find ourselves living in a very 



face-paced and often a very over-complicated world. 
Please never underestimate the role you play in your 
grandchild’s education as we pause and reflect upon 
what really matters – and that is… taking time to 
recognise the wonderful impact our family has upon us 
as confident and creative individuals and the way that we 
are nurtured to become active and informed citizens 
through a lifelong learning process. 

I would also like to thank all of the P&C volunteers who 
helped out with the complimentary afternoon tea – your 
assistance was greatly appreciated! 

World Teachers’ Day  

Last Friday (25 October) we celebrated World Teachers’ 
Day. On this day we acknowledge teachers and share 
our appreciation for the invaluable work that our 
educators do. The impact that a teacher can have on the 
life of a student can stretch far beyond the doors of a 
classroom and last for many years after a child has 
graduated from school.  

Thank you to our P&C who spoilt our teachers with a 
special morning tea last week. The staff at our school do 
a marvellous job each and every day. Teaching is a very 
rewarding but also very busy profession. Teachers are 
always working after hours: planning lessons, marking 
books, developing individual learning plans, planning 
extra-curricular activities and special events. Teaching is 
definitely not just a 9:00am to 3:00pm job. I thank the 
amazing teaching staff of Ourimbah PS for their 
dedication and hard work. What a wonderful team! 

 

 

Sporting Champions 

A HUGE congratulations to two sporting legends from 
OPS. 

Summah C recently competed at the NSW State 
Athletics Carnival where she finished an amazing 4th 
place in the final of the girls’ U13 100m sprint – 
congratulations, Summah; what an amazing result! 

A special congratulations also to Natalia C who today 
competed at the State Boccia competition – more news 
to come about how Natalia went on the day. 

 

 

Student Leaders 2025 

Over the past few weeks, the Stage 3 teachers have 
been discussing the leadership process with all Year 5 
students, bearing in mind that students who aspire to 
leadership positions must consistently demonstrate the 
Ourimbah Public School’s core values by being Safe, 
Respectful and Responsible Learners.  

As in previous years, six leaders will be elected following 
a thorough nomination process, including all candidates 
presenting a speech to their peers and their teachers in 
the coming weeks. Good luck to all nominees! 

School Planning 2025 

Is your family returning to Ourimbah PS in 2025? If you 
are moving out of the area or intend enrolling your 
children at another school in 2025, please let the front 
office know in writing as soon as possible.  

The School Leadership Team and I are beginning our 
preparations for the new school year and we require 
accurate enrolment figures to determine how our school 
is staffed and the likely class structures for next year.  

If you are aware of any students moving into our area 
who will be attending our school in 2025 please ask the 
families to make contact with the school and commence 
the enrolment process.  



If you have any concerns pertaining to your child’s class 
placement next year, please take the time to talk to your 
child’s class teacher early in Term 4 and jot your 
concerns down in writing so we can ensure we are 
addressing any parental affairs when classes are being 
drafted.  

Any parental requests in relation to class placements for 
the following school year must be made annually to 
avoid disappointment once classes have been finalised 
at the beginning of the new school year! 

The executive staff and I are happy for parents to outline 
aspects of their child’s learning and development that 
may need special consideration when forming class 
compositions for the following year, which may impact 
upon their academic, social or emotional wellbeing. 
However, please do not request specific teachers as 
we do not take these sorts of requests into consideration 
when composing class lists. 

Student Wellbeing and Health Care  

We welcome information from parents about your child's 
health, even if you are not requesting specific support 
from our school. Our school asks for medical 
information when you enrol your child.  It is also 
important that you let us know if your child’s health care 
needs change or if a new health condition develops.  

Information about allergies, medical conditions such 
as asthma, anaphylaxis, diabetes and other health care 
related issues (including prior conditions such as medical 
procedures in the last 12 months) should be provided to 
the school by parents. Please provide this information in 
writing to the principal. This will greatly assist our 
school in planning to support your child’s individual health 
and wellbeing. 

Please also remember to notify staff in the school office 
of any changes to your contact details or to the contact 
details of other people nominated as emergency 
contacts.  

We appreciate your assistance in this regard and assure 
you that any information you provide the school will be 
stored securely and will only be used or disclosed in order 
to support your son or daughter’s health needs or as 
otherwise required by law. 

When a medical practitioner has prescribed medication 
that must be administered during the school day, parents 
are responsible to request the school’s support in 
writing. Students must not carry medications unless 
there is a written agreement between the school and the 
student's parents that this is a planned part of the 
student's individual health care support. Please 
consider the following points when communicating with 
our school about your child’s health care needs: 

✓ liaise with the child's medical practitioner about the 
implications of the child's health condition for their 
schooling. 

✓ where medication is prescribed, ask the medical 
practitioner whether the medication is available in a 
form which minimises or eliminates the need to 
provide the medication during the school day. 

✓ convey all relevant advice and information from the 
medical practitioner to the school. 

✓ provide prescribed medication and 'consumables' 
for administration by the school in a timely way and as 
agreed with the principal and described in your child’s 
Individual Health Care Plan. 

✓ collaborate with the school in planning to support the 
child's health needs at school including updating 
information and reviewing plans. 

Please contact the front office (4362 1033) should you 
require a note requesting the school’s support for your 
child’s personal health care needs. Those parents who 
have already provided the school with this relevant 
information need only inform the school if your child’s 
health care needs have changed. 

Staff Development Day - Thursday 19 / Friday 20 
December 

School development days (SDD) are used by schools to 
build on the knowledge and skills of our teachers, school 
leaders and school administrative support staff through a 
targeted professional learning program. 

Professional learning is important in building the 
capabilities of all staff to ensure a highly skilled and 
professional workforce that can support the department’s 
vision for NSW public education to be Australia’s best 
education system and one of the finest in the world. 
School development days improve the learning outcomes 
of students by: 

• providing targeted professional learning activities 
aligned to school strategic directions and Department 
of Education priorities 

• enabling whole school planning and enhancing 
teacher quality, school leadership and management 
practices 

• implementing legislative and policy requirements. 

Please be aware that the last two days of the 2024 school 
year are designated SDD – Thursday 19 and Friday 20 
December. School finishes for all students on 
Wednesday 18 December 2024. 

Bushfire Response Plan – Category 1 

Please be advised of the school’s bushfire emergency 
arrangements for the upcoming bushfire season. Our 
school is in a bushfire prone area and is listed as 
Category 1 on the NSW Department of Education’s 
bushfire risk register. 



To ensure the health, safety and welfare of students and 
staff, the department has determined that on days when 
NSW Rural Fire Service declares a Catastrophic Fire 
Danger Rating for Greater Sydney Region, our school will 
temporarily cease operations for the following day. 

In addition, schools may be made non-operational due to 
changing higher risk conditions and advice from 
emergency services and the State Emergency 
Operations Centre. 

We recommend that you download the NSW Education 
Parent App and select to monitor advice from our school 
which will push notifications to you advising that the 
school is non-operational. We also recommend that you 
stay up to date with bushfire and grassfire activity by 
using the Hazards Near Me app (set a watch zone for 
your school area), and by monitoring local media. You 
can also review fire activity and alert levels on the RFS 
website. 

A flyer outlining information for parents and carers about 
arrangements for the bushfire danger period has been 
included with this week’s newsletter. 

Selective High School - 2024 

Selective high schools cater for academically gifted 
students with high potential who may otherwise be 
without sufficient classmates at their own academic 
standard. Selective high schools help these students to 
learn by grouping them with students of similar ability and 
by using specialised teaching methods. 

Applications for selective high school placement are 
considered on the basis of the Selective High School 
Placement Test results and no longer takes into account 
school assessment scores. The Selective High School 
Placement Test will be held on Thursday 4 May 2023. 

Applications for Year 7 entry to selective high schools in 
2024 will be accepted from Tuesday 18 October 2022 
to Wednesday 16 November 2022. You must apply 
before the closing date as no late applications will be 
considered. Please note, there are no paper application 
forms.  

Further information, including a link to the online 
registration site, will be distributed once it has been 
received by the school. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Santa Snaps 

Santa Photos are coming back to Ourimbah PS, with our 
friends from LookPro Photography coming on board once 
again! The team from LookPro Photography offer an 
affordable, fun and unique Santa photo experience that 
gets you away from shopping centre queues!  
Their unique Santa photo experience is more than just a 
collection of beautiful Christmas memories. It’s also a 
fundraiser for the Ourimbah PS P&C Association, where 
they generously give back a $10 sitting fee for each 
session booked. 

A flyer has been previously sent out via the School Bytes 
email portal with a QR-code where you can begin to book 
your Christmas photos. 

 

Kind regards, 

Greg Francis (Principal) 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

https://education.nsw.gov.au/about-us/strategies-and-reports/schools-digital-strategy/projects-and-initiatives/nsw-education-parent-app
https://education.nsw.gov.au/about-us/strategies-and-reports/schools-digital-strategy/projects-and-initiatives/nsw-education-parent-app
https://www.nsw.gov.au/emergency/hazards-near-me-app
https://www.rfs.nsw.gov.au/
https://www.rfs.nsw.gov.au/


GRAND FINALISTS CENTRAL COAST PUBLIC 
SPEAKING COMPETITION 

Last week I had the great pleasure of attending the 
Central Coast Public Speaking Grand Final at Somersby 
Public School. The competition started with 100 students 
from 50 schools on the Central Coast. Two of our own 
Ourimbah students Maddie L and Charlotte W made it all 
the way to the Grand Final. The girls both delivered their 
speeches with NO palm cards and spoke with passion, 
enthusiasm, humour and just a little bit of magic thrown 
in. They were both breathtakingly good, and I was 
incredibly proud of them. Congratulations girls, you are 
both gifted speakers and the world is your oyster. 
Mrs Bullock 

 
 

CANTEEN NEWS 
The canteen is seeking a volunteer for each of the 
following days: 
Friday 8th November 
Friday 15th November 
Tuesday 17th December 
 
If you can help one or both days, please contact Victoria 
at ourimbahcanteen@gmail.com or (02) 43621033. 
Thank you 

Victoria Keegan 
Canteen Supervisor 

 
BOOK FAIR SUCCESS! 
A heartfelt thank you to everyone who visited our book 
fair last week! We extend a special shout-out to the 
grandparents who came in and delighted their 
grandchildren by picking up some great reads. 
We’re excited to announce that we raised just under 
$2,500, which will go towards purchasing new books from 

Scholastic. This means our students will have access to 
the latest fantastic selection of literature, helping to foster 
a love for reading. 
We’d also like to express our gratitude to those who 
donated books to our library. The students are already 
buzzing with excitement and can’t wait to borrow them! 
Thank you for your support in promoting literacy and 
enriching our school community! 
Happy Reading! 
 

Lauren Ryder 
Teacher Librarian 
 

 
 

BOOKCLUB ISSUE 7 CLOSES TOMORROW, 
THURSDAY, 31st OCTOBER 

Any orders for Issue 7 need to be returned to the office 
by tomorrow, Thursday, 31st October. 
If you wish to place an order for Book Club, please be 
sure to fill in the order forms correctly, with your child’s 
name and class and then send with payment to class 
teacher or the front office. Orders can be paid by cash or 
cheque or by ordering online with your credit card via the 
LOOP option.  
 
LOST PROPERTY 
Once again there is a mountain of clothing, sitting in the 
lost property box in the office and it is only Week 3 of the 
new term!  
Most items have no names on them.  If your child or 
children have lost items of clothing, a drink bottle or 
lunchbox, please come in and have a look so that 
hopefully these items can be claimed and not end up 
disposed of? 

 



 

 
 
 



  



  



 
 
 



 
 

 



 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 

 
 
 



 
 
 

 
 

 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 


